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Dear Mr Rohlfes,

I would like to bring to the IRP's attention an emerging issue of
soil-gas and sub-slab vapor intrusion risk assessment. When a toxic
chemical is spilled (dry-cleaning solvent for example), it can move
through the surrounding soil and permeate into nearby buildings where it
can pose a health risk. This is especially true if the spilled chemical
breaks down into something more toxic.

DTSC has issued some guidance documents in this area, but there are no
formal regulations. So much of the testing that is done happens in a
"wild-west" environment because there is no certification requirement
for laboratories. In some instances, one lab will perform analysis on a
spill site and find no compounds of concern. If the same property
changes owners, and a different lab comes out the new analysis will
often find high levels of compounds of concern. So schools or houses can
potentially be built on a site where they probably shouldn't be. As a
lab, we have been involved in many cases like this and it is very
concerning from a public health perspective. This is especially true for
older sites (40-50 years old) where the more toxic breakdown products
are starting to be detected.

Many of the guidance documents DTSC publishes are often treated and
enforced as regulations, but there is no formal process for public to
become involved. All of the guidance documents are put together behind
closed doors, and there is no clear mechanism by which concerned parties
can become involved in making sure these guidance documents contain
relevant professional practices.

We have tried engaging directly with the division of DTSC working in the
area of soil-gas and vapor intrusion, but we have hit many roadblocks.
The public record requests we have submitted take months to get a
response, and when we do get a response it is obvious that records are
missing. We have also reached out to our state senator for help, but we
have run into similar problems.

This is a very complex issue, and I have greatly summarized in my
comments. Is this an issue the IRP is capable of exploring in more
detail?

Sincerely,
Marshall Chaffee

--
Marshall Chaffee MS

Organics Supervisor- Jones Environmental Inc.
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